January 11, 1923.

The Board of Aldermen met at 7;15 P.M. Mayor Roberson presiding.

Aldermen present were: - Messers Andrews, Cheek, Durham and Odum.

On motion Alderman Andrews, duly seconded by Alderman Cheek all special License Taxes were reduced to one-half the regular amount after January 1st.

On Motion Alderman Andrews, duly seconded by Alderman Cheek, the Manager instructed to pay W . H. Gurley \$100.00 for plumbing work done on Graham Memorial Fountain.

Upon recommendation of T. F. Hickerson, former Town Engineer, a resolution was possed instructing Manager to pay Elliott-Sholes Co, \$40.00 for water used in the construction of the curb and gutter.

Upon motion of Alderman Odum, duly seconded by Alderman Andrews, a resolution was passed be- making Town of Chopel Hill coming a member of the North Carolina, Municipal Association, and instructing the Manager to pay the dues for 1923.

Upon recommendation of the Finance Committee the audit made by Mr. E. E. Peacock on July 15, 1922 was accepted.

On motion Alderman Andrews, duly seconded by Alderman Cheek the following ordinance was

WHEREAS, the running at large of chickens is considered a nuisance; Therefore

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN OF THE TOWN OF CHAPEL HILL: Sect. 1. That no person shall allow his chickens to run at large in any section of the town. Sect.2. That all Ordinances or parts of Ordinances in conflict herewith are hereby repealed. Sect. 3. That anymperson violating any section of this ordinance shall, upon conviction be subject to a fine of \$5.00 for each offence.

The Board Adjourned at 8:15.

February 1, 1923

The Board of Aldermen met at 7:00 P.M., Mayor Roberson presiding.

Aldermen present were: - Messers. R.P. Andrews, G.M.Braune, M.W.Durham, and H.W.Odum.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.

Mayor Roberson made a report on the request of financial aid from the State. The Attorney General ruled that the State would not be justified in making an appropriation direct to a municipality. The University Budget has been cut bu the Budget Committee of the State, and the University Officials do not feel that they would be justified in atking money from their departments for the use of the Town. It is believed, however, that a separate bill providing for the University to make this expenditure would
pass the Legislature. The exact form of proceedure
is to be decided upon at a later date by the Committee.

The ordinances in regard to Automobile Regulation were discussed, and the Manager was instructed to send to each member of the Board a copy of the existing Traffic Ordinances. At the next meeting of the Board a complete set of Traffic Regulations will be pro-

Upon motion of Alderman Braune, duly seconded by Alderman Odum, the ordinance providing for the construction of a sewer line on West Rosemary Street was amended, and the Manager was instructed to go ahead with this work.

The following reports shown on Pages 240, 241, 242, and 243 were made by the Manager.

M. S. Roferson Mayor.